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RECOMMENDATION 

AUTHORIZE the Chief Executive Officer to award a firm-

fixed-price contract, AE52227000 to Jacobs Project 

Management Co., for a 48-month period for Construction 

Management Support Services (CMSS) for the Interstate 710 

Integrated Corridor Management (I-710 ICM) Project in the 

amount of $5,521,039 subject to resolution of any properly 

submitted protest(s), if any.

2



ISSUE

A new contract award is required for construction support services for the 

I-710 ICM project, including construction management, system 

integration, stakeholder coordination, and permitting oversight.

NUMBER OF PROPOSALS - 4

• ABA Global Inc.

• Jacobs Project Management Co.

• TKE Engineering Inc.

• Iteris Inc.

DEOD COMMITMENT - 28% Small Business Enterprise (SBE) & 3% 

Disadvantaged Veteran Business Enterprise (DVBE) Goal.
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BACKGROUND

• The I-710 ICM Project is a 12-mile corridor 

from SR-60 to SR-91 which includes 11 

cities, Unincorporated LA County and 

Caltrans

• Major goods movement corridor and key part 

of regional transportation network system 

that carries significant amount of travel - 

passenger vehicles and goods movement

• Multi-modal and multi-agency collaboration 

to enhance mobility for all modes and 

manage non-recurring congestion effectively. 

• The Project will optimize traffic signals, 

enhance real-time traveler information, and 

implement ITS technologies to improve 

operations and safety.
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DISCUSSION

• Construction Management Support Services to enable staff to engage 

a Construction Manager (CM) consultant to collaborate with Metro, the 

General Contractor, and the local agencies. 

• Managing the General Contractor, permits from the local agencies, coordinating 

with the local agencies, testing and verifying the ITS elements deployed, systems 

integration, and ensuring construction safety at project location

• Metro secured $27,840,000 from TCEP for construction, with 

$7,160,000 in Prop C 25% funds as the local match. Metro will 

request allocation at the California Transportation Commission (CTC) 

Board in March 2025.  

• The General Contractor will be procured separately.

• The start of construction is planned for Summer 2025.
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